
Hyattstown, Maryland 20734 

August 23, 1966 

Mr. Alfred Friendly 
The Washington POST 
15th & L Streets,. NW 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Mr. Friendly: 

No, you are not the wrong person to whom to address this. 
It is for your informrtion because the POST will not ust it. 

The situation it rapidly developing as I predicted it 
would. 

While the POST has nominated itself for the SLook Back 
with Regret" award of the year, there appears to be nothing I 
can do. about it except to inform you and that I will do. 

Sincerely, 

Harold Weisberg / 


